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The Next Meeting is 7 pm, January 25th at the Al Bahr Temple, 5440 Kearny Mesa Rd. 
 

Behind the Hampton Inn 
 

 
 

This is the year we celebrate the 25th 
 Anniversary of the Design in Wood show 

 

 
January Program 

 
Figured Woods 

 
Have you ever wondered how figured wood is identified, located and processed so you can use it in your special 
woodworking projects?  Ever wonder where the wood used in those beautiful guitars used by rock stars comes from?  
Only 1 in 10,000 trees has figure that is stunning enough to be considered instrument grade.  How is that one in 
10,000 found?  One way is Reprise Hardwoods, a specialty lumber company owned and operated by Dave 
Radosevich and Bob Watanabe.  They specialize in reclaimed lumber from Oregon chipper mills. Every day, 
thousands of trees are brought in to these chipper mills.  Reprise has arranged for the logs at these mills to be 
inspected for quality and figure. They are able to go in and rescue the very best of the logs.  The sheer volume of logs 
accessed by Reprise hardwoods allows for reclamation, milling and processing of very high grade figured lumber that 
is used for high end furniture and instrument making.  
Both Bob and Dave are avid woodworkers and wood hunters.  They run Reprise Hardwoods as a part time business.  
Bob is a 26 year member of the Los Angeles County Fire Department.  He has served as a firefighter and paramedic, 
and currently holds the position of firefighter-specialist. He drives a 100 foot quint which is the truck with the ladders 
and the additional driver steering the back end.  The 100’ refers to the aerial ladder length. Some of the duties his 
company performs include physical extrication of trapped auto collision victims, swift water rescue, forcible entry, and 
ventilation of structure fires.    
Dave works in aerospace for Northrop Grumman Space Technology as a Sub Project Manager. Some of his current 
assignments include building the Solar Panels for major satellites. He has worked on other space craft including 
Chandra (Nasa's X-ray telescope), Milstar, TDRSS, EOS (new weather satellite system that gives 4 day advanced 
warnings for major hurricane and storm systems), and Cassini (Saturn's latest arrival). He does other projects that are 
classified that he can’t speak about. His non woodworking related hobbies include Astronomy. 
 
The presentation they have for January’s meeting will cover the details of how they got started in their business, how 
they find wood, mill and process it, discuss methods of drying and other challenges in running and operating a 
specialty wood business.  This seminar should provide an entertaining and interesting look into the specialty wood 
market and business of reclaiming hardwoods for our use in woodworking and the unique challenges they face in 
bringing this wood to you.  
 
Susan Spray, Program Chairwoman 

 



January Raffle and Door Prize 
 
There will be 2 drawings this month!! Along with the regular raffle (with some terrific new prizes) we will have an 
additional drawing after the speaker presentation. Each person attending the meeting will be given a ticket (FREE!) for 
the door prize. The speakers, Dave Radosevich and Bob Watanabe from Reprise Hardwoods are donating wood. 
Susan Spray, our new Program Chairman, used curly and quilted maple from Reprise Hardwoods to build her canoe 
that won so many awards in the Design in Wood show at the Fair this last year. Be sure to stick around for the drawing 
at the end of the meeting!! 
 

10 Great Prizes for our regular Raffle 
 

1. Porter Cable 694VKR plunge router kit 
2. Porter Cable 9596LR 1 ¾ clamp base router 
3. Porter Cable 690LR router 
4. Freud laminate trimmer 
5. Porter cable 5” orbital sander 
6. Kreg 2000 pocket hole system 
7. K Body clamp kit  
8. Delta 2 in 1 18g brad and staple gun 
9. De Walt biscuit joiner 
10. The Bucket 

6 piece Marples chisels 
Classic Joints book by Yeung Chen 
¼ router bit set 
3 piece turning set 
Groz turning calipers 
24x48 Anti-fatigue mat 
Wood router bit case 
Plus a few extra little goodies….. 
 

REMEMBER! That money collected for the raffle goes toward the purchase of bigger and better prizes next meeting!!! 
 
Viki Hennon, Raffle and Resource Chairwoman 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

From the President… 
 

Greetings and Happy New Year! First and foremost, it is time to renew your membership. You need your 
new membership card to continue receiving discounts from our local sponsors. It is easy to forget so if you haven’t 
already renewed then do it right away. Get the form on line at http://sdfwa.org/memberapp.htm.  

This is our 25th year of operation. Can you believe it? I remember joining at The Cutting Edge on Miramar 
road. This was probably the first woodworking store in the San Diego area. It no longer exists but it was the first real 
woodworking store in San Diego. It predated the Woodworker’s store that is now Rockler Woodworking and Hardware. 
Lynn Rybarczyk had a card table set up in front of the store. He had this wild idea for a woodworking club and show 
that would feature all kinds of wonderful woodworking. He signed up people as they came in. At that time, I owned a 
Sears Craftsman radial arm saw, a Sears table saw and a Sears router. I thought I had everything I needed for 
woodworking! I was an eager and enthusiastic woodworker with big projects in mind. I signed up immediately. The first 
meetings were small and held at an elementary school in Del Mar where Lynn was a teacher. Well, Lynn is retired now 
and I thought it fitting that he and Chuck Meacham (past president and our seminar host for many years at the South 
Western School for the Performing Arts) should plan our 25TH Anniversary activities.  They already met with Bob 
Stevenson and came up with some great ideas for a special display during the Design In Wood show. They presented 
the plan for a display area of Bob’s design at our January board meeting. It will show off the many activities of our 
organization along with many of the past Design In Wood wining entries. You will hear more about this and other 
anniversary activities during the year. 

We have a couple of events coming up. Woodworks returns to the Ontario Convention center February 3-5. 
They will have a juried competition with some great prizes. Amateurs only. Get information on the web site. Get details 
on line at http://www.woodworksevents.com/ontario.shtml   We may have a booth there if enough people are willing to 
sign up for booth duty. Spend some time in the booth for a free pass to the show. If you are willing to volunteer, email 
me at gladney@san.rr.com.  
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Presidents Report Continued 
 
 
The PAST meeting is January 19 – 21. The parking lot sale is Thursday morning. See details at 

www.pasttools.org  
The California Industrial Woodworking Expo is January 26 & 27, at the LA Fairgrounds in Pomona, CA.  This is 

a show that is attempting to replace the AFWS Industrial Show that moved to Las Vegas last year. It is geared toward 
the cabinetmaker and small professional woodworking shops. Get more information at 
http://www.californiawoodexpo.com/ca/     It is free if you register online. SDFWA will have a booth with a few selected 
pieces from the DIW Show. We are being presented with an award for our 25th Anniversary.  

See you at the meeting. Start working on your Design In Wood entries and bring something for the brag table. 
 

Ed Gladney, President  858-484-4366, gladney@san.rr.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

January 28thShop Tour 
 

Shop tour call to members 
Any members who would like to share a few hours of a Saturday morning (9am) showing off their shop to other 
members, please email rthrem@cox.net  with the details and we can set something up. The shop tours are held the 
first Saturday after the general meetings. If you know any non-members interested in having our members tour their 
facility you can email that information as well. 
January 28th  Shop Tour ( 9am ) 
The first shop tour for 2006 will be held at the workshop of John Goff. 
John has designed and handcrafted fine furniture for more than two decades. His outstanding woodworking abilities 
enable John to create award-winning custom pieces. Each combines form and function with exceptional beauty. 
Furniture by John Goff Designs has been recognized by Architectural Digest, American Woodworker and Art of 
California magazines, as well as the San Diego Union-Tribune and the authoritative Fine Woodworking Design book 
series. 
The tour will begin at 9am. John’s shop is located at 793 North Avenue, Suite A, in Vista, CA 92083. You can see 
some of his work on his website http://www.goffdesigns.com/.  
 
Robert Threm, Shop Tours Coordinator   619 993-8207Cell, 619 424-8207 Home, rthrem@cox.net 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

Mentor Program 
 

Router class 
 
 
 
There will be beginners router class at my shop scheduled for Saturday 8 February. 0900 to 1300. 
 
A sign up sheet will be available at the January meeting. 
 
Chuck Anderson Mentor Program Chairman, Chucker@san.rr.com 
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Toy Program 

 
 
Since our last report the following toys & chairs have been completed: 
 
   6 24” Sq. Tables      Phil Garn                                10 Cars   Chuck Done     
  12 Chairs       Phil Garn                               40 Cars & Trucks     Lewis Ditler 
   9 Cars       Valerie Markham                   22 Cars    Heckelsberg’s Group 
  35 Cars       Frank Butler                 222 Cars & Trucks   Chuck Goldsmith 
371 Misc. Toys      Palomar College Class     27 Cars    Tom Giachina 
  20 Cars       Lester Wilhelm        4 Semi-Trucks   Dallas Breed 
   1 Bi-plane      Lester Wilhelm     121  Cars    Lew Leitner 
  20 Cars       Dennis Rink                      8 Cars    Gene Hatelling 
  10 Cars       Daniel Contreras 
 
Our toy, chair, & table production total for the 2005 year was 3,755.  Much thanks to all for contributing your skill, time 
and effort to bring our toy program to the needy. We helped make a lot of kids happy this year! 
 

Your used woodworking magazines & books are needed! 
Please bring your used woodworking magazines & books to our club meetings and donate them to the Toy Program. 
Your Toy Program resells them and raises funds to buy wheels and paint. You donated $111.56 last meeting. Thank 
you. 
 
 
Roger Solheid, Toy Program Chairman 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Cutout Report 
 

These members turned in a total of 389 cutouts at the November meeting, bringing the total for the year to 3,066! 
 
Doug Parker    84                                         Dallas Breed          30 
Collins Shop  112                                         Eva Hickman          23 
Bob Antilla  125                                         Lewis Leithner        15 
 
Al DeVries and Dr. George Sanger brought six memory boxes, bringing the total for 2005 to 219. 
 
Making a child’s life a little brighter during his or her hospital stay is truly satisfying for our woodworking members.  I’ll 
be taking Valentines, Easter, and Presidents’ birthday cutouts to hospital children’s wards following the January 
meeting.  Let some of them be yours.  Call me if you need patterns. 
 
Thanks to all who contributed cutouts and memory boxes, and special thanks to Commander Tim Duncan, U.S.  Navy 
Medical Corps, who brought to the shop several boxes of beautiful pine shelving pieces that remained after members 
of his kids’ karate class had a board-splitting contest.  The pieces are perfect for making cutouts and small toys.  You 
are welcome to whatever you need. 
 
   
Jack Thurman, Cutout and Merchandise Chairman  619-232-4626 Days 
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January Membership Report 
   
 
 
    As of 3 January 2006 we have 510 paid members.  Six are new members and 504 (33.4% of 2005 members) are 
renewals.  
    At the close of 2005 our membership was 1508, 101 (6.3%) below that of 2004.  This reduction was from non-
renewing members and a lesser number of new members. More than 50 people joined in the last quarter of 2005, 
taking advantage of the special rate to carry their membership through 2006. There have been more members leaving 
the area than in prior years and a number of deaths and illnesses have been a factor. 
    We are presently revising our records-keeping to MS Access, a database format.  This will retain the availability to 
present a spreadsheet (MS Excel) of membership as desired. 
Capability for handling mailings, via Mail Merge, seminar registrations, and other applications will be provided. 
 
Len Wener, Membership Chairman  lenwener@cox.net or 619- 222-5521  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

SAN DIEGO FINE WOODWORKERS ASS'N MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  

 

PRINT CLEARLY       (New_____ or Renewal_____) 
 
Name:______________________________________________________________________________ 
          First (or Initial)       Middle (or Initial)         Last  
 
Mailing address: Street or PO Box ____________________________________________________ 
 
City:____________________________State:______ Zip Code (9- digit):_______________-________ 
 
Telephone Number (_____)-___________My E-Mail address is_____________________________ 
 
I would like a membership card for my spouse _________________________________________  
                                                                                   (Spouse's name) 
 
I prefer to get the newsletter from www.sdfwa.org ________ or by U.S.Mail__________ 
 
I DO NOT want SDFWA to release my name and address to other wood working businesses or 
organizations.____________ (If this is checked, you may miss getting information of interest to 
woodworkers.) We will not give out phone numbers or E-mail addresses, except to members. 
 
Return the completed form with your payment of $25, payable to SDFWA. Memberships expire 31 December. 
New members joining after 30 September may, for $35, have their membership extend through 31 December of 
the following year. Our address is P.O. Box 82323, San Diego, CA, 92138-2323 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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25th Anniversary Design in Wood Exhibition 
  
 
CALL FOR ENTRIES 
            Call for entries for the 2006 25th Anniversary Design in Wood Exhibition at the San Diego County Fair. 
  
            This year we celebrate our 25th Anniversary of the Design in Wood Exhibition.  Plans are already in the works 
to provide a retrospective exhibit in the Design in Wood Gallery. 
  
            Design in Wood will run from Saturday, June 10 to Tuesday, July 4, 2006.  It is closed on the first three (3) 
Mondays.  
            NOTE:  The Fair starts on a Saturday this year instead of a Friday. 
  
ENTRY DEADLINES 
            Deadline for mail-in entries is Friday, April 28, 2006 at 5:00pm.  All mailed-in entries must be dated by this date 
and time. 
            Deadline for email entries is midnight, Friday, April 28, 2006.  Enter online at: www.sdfair.com 
            Entry forms will be available online and hard-copy in February.  Look for announcements in 2006 newsletters. 
  
PLANNING & BUILDING 
            It is time to start planning and building your entry.  Have your piece ready for delivery on THURSDAY, JUNE 1, 
2006. 
  
FAIR THEME 
            Because of the Fair Theme for 2006, we are looking for more model ship and boat entries, marine animals, fish 
carvings, and anything that can be related to water. 
  
            The Fair theme for 2006 is: “Ride the Tide to Fun”.     
            The Fair is providing a $250 award for the best theme entry. 
  
DIW PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
            The Design in Wood Planning Committee will again hold monthly meetings on the 1st Saturday of each month 
beginning January 7, 2006 at 9:30am.  Chuck Anderson has graciously agreed to host the meetings at his house 3377 
Park Rim Court, SD. 
  
If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to call me at 619-422-7338 or email me at bobscww@cox.net 
Bob Stevenson, Chairman, Shows & Exhibits 
  
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

HELP  HELP  HELP   

PLEASE HELP 
 
 The Design in Wood Exhibition works on volunteerism.  We have the BEST Group of Volunteers anywhere.  
We need to organize our volunteer system for signups to help in the Gallery and make children’s chairs in the 19th 
Century Chair Shop. 
 
 At this point we have improved the signup system 10-fold and continue to make it even better.  Now I need 
one of you to step up and help me operate the new system.  This is a job you can do 90% from home and by attending 
the March, April & May General meetings.  If you can not attend the meetings but can do the work from home, we can 
have a second person to do signups at the general meetings. 
 As the DIW Volunteer System Operator, you would:  
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  1. Enter the names & telephone numbers from the signup sheets       from the meetings 
into our new system;  
  2. Make a few phone calls;  
  3. Monitor the system that other members would be using to        signup online;  
  4. Make a few changes when someone needs to change a shift.   
 
 The job is from March to mid-May.  We will show you how to use the new system. 
 
 If you can help me, please call. 
 Bob Stevenson, Chairman, Shows & Exhibits  619-422-7338 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
 

From a Humble Beginning 
 
 Last year I talked with Ed Gladney about writing a series of newsletter articles that would give a behind the 
scene look at the first 25 years of the San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association.  In this edition, I will describe the 
woodworking scene in San Diego before the association was formed, the people who were involved with its beginning, 
and how the organization became the key to opening the door to the Design In Wood Exhibit at the Del Mare Fair.   
 In the 1950’s, San Diego was known as a “sleepy town.”  This same description could be used for the 
woodworking community here in the 1970’s. There were a few woodworkers, but few people knew of them.  In fact 
communications between woodworkers was very sparse.  Taunton Press only started publishing The Fine 
Woodworking magazine in 1975.   
 Larry Hunter ran a woodworking and design program at San Diego State College.  Nick Disparti started the 
woodworking program at Palomar Junior College in 1965, and Steve Kirby joined him in 1974.   
 The Industrial Arts exhibit at Del Mar Fair was about the only show case for woodworking in this area at the 
time.  It was heavily represented by very strong high school woodworking programs.  These high school shops not only 
served the young students, but also met the needs of the adult community with their evening programs.  It was through 
one of these evening programs that I learned about and became involved with this fine group. 
 In the late ‘70’s, I became interested in improving my woodworking skills.  My nephew David Quessenberry 
told me I should take classes from his former high school shop teacher, Walt Zmolek at Mission Bay High School.  I 
enrolled in the class and met Lyn Rybarczk and Richard Griebee.  We developed a close friendship and it is partly 
because of these two men that I am writing these articles. 
 During Mr. “Z”’s   classes I focused my efforts on improving my skills.  On the other hand, Richard and Lyn 
looked beyond the present.  Richard complained that his wooden bowls made from exotic wood were only taken home, 
shown to his wife, and put on a shelf never to be seen again.  Lyn also complained that there was no venue in San 
Diego such as the Signature in San Francisco or the fine woodworking exhibit at the Marin County Fair in Northern 
California.  So, Lyn suggested that they find a way to show their work at the Del Mar Fair.  A meeting was arranged 
with the fair coordinators. 
 At the meeting Lyn, Richard, Chuck Masters, and Jim Cherry made a very convincing argument to add an 
annual fine woodworking exhibit.  The fair representatives were quite receptive to the idea and asked what group they 
represented.  When these eager woodworkers replied that they just wanted to show their work, the coordinators 
suggested that they needed to be some kind of an organization.  The four of them went out into the parking lot for a 
strategy meeting, kicked in $15.00 each for seed money, and the San Diego Fine Woodworking Association was born. 
 About this time, the Cutting Edge, a store specializing in woodworking supplies was about to open in Mira 
Mesa.  Lyn contacted its owner Brian Murphy and its manager, Chuck Masters about setting up a sign-up table for the 
newly formed association at the store’s grand opening. 
 The first meeting of the San Diego Fine Woodworking Association was held at Del Mar Heights elementary 
school where Lyn taught.  About 50 of us charter members attended that night and Jim Cherry was elected president.  
Richard Griebee became our first newsletter editor.  Chuck Masters became the first superintendent of the fine 
woodworking exhibit.  Harry Baldwin volunteered to take care of our membership list, a job he still does.  Lyn Rybarezk 
is known as the founder of our association and still considers it as his baby. 
 Some time after that first meeting, Lyn received a letter from the Fine Woodworking magazine stating that the 
name “Fine Woodworking” was property of Taunton Press and our group was forbidden to use it.  This is why the 
organization is now called the San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association.  The logo of the Jorgenson clamp that 
appears with our name was designed by Bob Mason.  This was quite a humble beginning for the largest woodworking 
group in the United States. 
 
Chuck Meacham, Former President 1985/1986 
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Wants and Disposals 

 
 
 As you all know, the Wants & Disposals is open only to current members that want to Buy, Sell, or Trade equipment or supplies. It 
is not for commercial ads.  To list an item, please e-mail Bob Coates at coatesrm@cox.net or call 619-258-8674 and leave only your 
name, identify your self as a SDFWA member, and an evening call back number.   When I call back, please provide the following: 
Full Name, E mail address if you have one, the general area or town of San Diego Co. where the equipment can be seen, price 
range & describe the item.  Bring a picture to the meeting and a brief talk or sales pitch. We do not have display area, so please 
bring only pictures to the General Meeting. 
Please Note; each ad will only run in one issue of the newsletter.  If you want to run the ad again you will have to resubmit the 
information to Bob Coates at the above listed e-mail or phone number.  
 
Bob Coates, Chairman Wants and Disposals 
    
 

NOTICE 
 

Please contact Bob Coates: coatesrm@cox.net or 619-258-8674, when you have 
found a Buyer, an Item to Buy, or the help you requested. 
 
 
 

Disposals 
 
 
HVLP Spray System. A Capspray (the commercial branch of Wagner) CS5000 turbine and spray gun.  The gun is a 
> non-bleed type with two sets of tips for various viscosities, and extra cup gaskets.  This is a high quality system (no 
plastic) that I used infrequently > for home projects. It's in very clean condition as I used it for spraying lacquer.   
Asking $225. 
Contact call Ken Shaw, home 858-452-3757, work 858-536-1000. Located in University City. 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Sears Craftsman 12" Band Saw Tilt Blade model 23X27 table.  Asking $100.  AMT 16" Scroll Saw.  Asking $40. 
Contact Ann Tuttle 619-251-6522, Email: artwork@hotmail.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Combination Work Bench/Tool storage top 29" X 48".  5/8" Drill motor little used.  Asking $40.  5" Angle grinder new. 
Asking $15. 
Contact: Charles White 619-475-6166 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Foley Belsaw Sharp  all model 1055 3500 RPM.  Asking $300.  Foley Belsaw Hand Saw Sharpener + tooth set model 
SF1000.  Asking $500.  Wards Power Craft Radial Arm Saw.  Asking $50.  Delta Scroll Saw 15".  Asking $75.  
Craftsman 4" Planer with extra blades.  Asking $100. 
Contact: Deinna Jaco 619-669-0625 or Email:  ddpjacq@cox.net 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Compound Miter Saw. 
Contact: John Vreeland 858-277-0689 or email rockymount@att.net.  no price or details given 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
9" Craftsman 4 speed lathe and stand 120V.  Asking $75.   (less than value of the motor) 
Contact: Robert Reese 858-695-2460 of email: rtreese@gmail.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Pro Bono Letters 
 

                                                                                                                  
                                                                                                                      House Of David Church Of God In Christ     
                                                                                                                       5930 Division St. San Diego, CA 92114  
December 15, 2005  
 
To: The San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association  
From: The House Of David Church  
 
To Whom It May Concern:  
We would like to thank you for your generous gift of the wooden toys that was given to our church. Our children just love them.  
 
Sincerely,  
Brenda Sanders  
General Church Secretary  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                                                                                                                                             A CHILD HEARD 
                                                                                                                                             2851 MEADOW LARK DRIVE  
                                                                                                                                            SAN DIEGO, CA 92123  
December 9, 2005  
  
JIm Vitale  
San Diego Fine Woodworkers Assoc.  
 
We deeply appreciate your decision to touch the lives of children in foster care by generously donating 57 cars; one truck with trailer 
and cars; four cameras, four mice push toys; six grasshopper push toys; 12 duck push toys; and five bumble bee pull toys for 
children's holiday presents.  I wish I could send you a photo of the excited grins and sparkling eyes of our children opening the 
wrapping and realizing that somebody took the trouble to get them what they had asked for!   What a rare and wonderful thing it is 
to have a present carry such meaning.  
Thank you for your continued desire to help others, even in a year like 2005 when there have been so many disasters tugging on 
your heartstrings and pocketbooks. Our work at Voices for Children continues, and the desperate cases of children abandoned and 
abused by the adults in their lives command our attention.  Approximately 8,000 children are under the jurisdiction of the San Diego 
County Court due to severe abuse, neglect or abandonment, and close to 400 are waitlisted for assistance from Voices for Children. 
Our volunteer Court Appointed Special Advocates, called CASAs, mentor and befriend these children, providing some level of 
stability and constancy in their tumultuous lives. CASAs also make recommendations to the judge about placement and about a 
child's other important and unique needs.  
As someone said, "It is better to build children than to repair adults." Your gift will make a difference, building hope and faith in 
children's lives during this special time of year. In whatever ways you celebrate the traditions of the season, I hope it brings you and 
yours much joy.  
Yours very truly,  
 
Sharon M. Lawrence 
ExecutIve DIrector  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
November 9, 2005                                                                                                       
 
Jim Vitale  
Re: Donations from the Fine Woodworkers Association  
  
As the coordinator for SAY San Diego's Start Smart program, I want to thank you and your organization for the donation to our 
program. The children's furniture and toys are a fantastic asset that we could not otherwise provide our clients. The table and chairs 
are perfect for our classroom, and the toys are delighting children at every Start Smart site.  
Our program offers a series of parent-child interactive classes that teach parents about child development and how to prepare their 
children for kindergarten. Crafts and other hands-on activities are central to what we do, and the items your organization has 
donated help every time the families meet,  
Thank you so very much for continuing to support the work of SAY San Diego.  We are proud to be an ongoing recipient of your fine 
quality workmanship.  We appreciate and value what you do for us. 
 
Sincerely, 
Ellen Yaffa 
SAY San Diego, Start Smart Project   
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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                                                                                                                                   CALVARY CHAPEL CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS   
November 4, 2005  
 
San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association 
 
Whom It May Concern:  
 
Thank you so much for all of the wooden cars you donated to Calvary Chapel Christian School. They are very much appreciated. 
The children love to play with them, and we are using some in our fifth grade with our science curriculum on force and motion.  
 
May God bless you richly for your generosity.  
 
Sincerely,   
 
Doug Verner, Principal  
 
Jim Vitale, Pro Bono Chairman 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Photos from the December Shop Tour of Aaron Radelow’s Facility 

 
Provided by Ed Gladney 
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2005 San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association 
 

DIRECTORS 
 

President:                         Ed Gladney  858-484-4366               Gladney@san.rr.com 
Vice-President:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642            tomlin1@cox.net 
Treasurer:  Douglas Parker 619-421-0636             gothamst@aol.com  
Secretary:  Rhoda Keegan 858-278-3632  rhodak@san.rr.com 
Member at Large:  John van Blerck 858-673-2104  jvanblerck@jvbcm.com  
 

COMMITTEES 
 

Newsletter Editor:  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883               ronrossi@cox.net 
Membership:  Leonard Wener 619-222-5521               lenwener@cox.net 
  Harry Baldwin 858-278-8718               HarrySDFWA@aol.com  
Membership Greeter:  James LaGrone 858-484-6595  james_lagrone@yahoo.com 
Programs:  Susan Spray 760-756-3643  spraysk@pacbell.net 
Sound Technician:  Thomas Johnson 619-281-7170               tejohn_22058@msn.com   
Video Technician:  Michael Fairbanks 619-465-4972             mkfairdpmm@netscape.net  
Shop Tours:  Robert Threm 619-424-8207               rthrem@cox.net 
Shows/Exhibits:  Bob Stevenson 619-422-7338               bobscww@cox.net 
Historian:  David Barnhart 760-721-1457             barnhartd@cox.net 
Special Events:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642           tomlin1@cox.net  
  Jim Vitale 858-623-8630               jamespvitale@yahoo.com           
Publicity:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642               tomlin1@cox.net 
Merchandise:  Jack Thurman 619-443-3465 
Property/Swap Meet:  Bill Collins 619-232-4626               djackbil@ix.netcom.com 
Library Donations                          Bill Collins                                  619-232-4626               djackbil@ix.netcom.com 
Resources/Raffle:  Viki Hennon 858-459-4301           vikih@mindspring.com 
                                                      Chuck Anderson                        858-273-3055                 chucker@san.rr.com 
Web Site:  Doug Murphy 619-441-9665           webmaster@sdfwa.org 
Scholarships:  Russ Filbeck 858-566-9699 
  Jack Stone 760-749-7137           Jstone@palomar.edu 
Toy Program:  Roger Solheid 858-279-1140           rsolheid@sbcgobal.net 
  Charles Pinkus 619-435-6334           cncsbnb@sbcglobal.net  
  Charlie Bierman 619-276-0048 
Video Library:  Bob Reese 858-695-2460               rtreese@gmail.com 
Refreshments:  Harry Feucht 619-232-4626               hpfeucht@worldnet.att.net 
  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883           ronrossi@cox.net 
  Don Spangler 858-270-6165               coffeeorganic@hotmail.com  
Pro Bono:                                      Jim Vitale 858-623-8630               jamespvitale@yahoo.com 
E-Mail Mailing List Manager John vanBlerck 858-673-2104               jvanblerck@jvbcm.com  
Wants and Disposals:                  Bob Coates 619-258-8674               coatesrm@cox.net 
Mentor Program  Chuck Anderson 858-273-3055           chucker@san.rr.com 
NTC Feasibility Study  Dale Stauffer 619-561-2202  dstauffer@k-online.com 

 
Meeting Dates for 2006 

 
General Membership Meetings                                                                          Board Meetings 
 
Al Bahr Temple                                                                                                           Hardwood & Hardware Co. 
5440 Kearney Mesa Road, San Diego                                                                       9040 Activity Road, San Diego. 
behind the Hampton Inn.   7:00 PM                                                                            7:00 PM 
        
              January 25                                                                                                                 January 4 
              March 29                                                                                                                   March 1 
              April 26                                                                                                                      April 5 
              May 31                                                                                                                       May 3 
              July 26                                                                                                                       July 5 
              September 27                                                                                                            September 6 
              November 29                                                                                                             November 1 
 
SDFWA Mailing Address                                                                                 SDFWA Web Page Address                                   
P.O. Box 82323   San Diego, CA 92138-2323                                                  http:www.sdfwa.org 
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RESOURCES
 
To receive your discounts, please 
show your membership card before 
you make a purchase. 
 
 
 
American Furniture Design Co 
(www.americanfurnituredsgn.com) 
  
Phone: 760-743-6923 (Orders) 
Hours: 8:30-4:30 M-F 
E-mail americanfurniture@cox.net    
Brian Murphy, Proprietor 
  
 125 of the Finest Woodworking Plans, San Diego’s only 
supplier of Daly's Finishing Supplies, Hardware, Hand Tools 
and Books.  Call for a Free Catalog! 
 
 
 
 
Craftsman Studio – Fine Tools & Books 
Website 7/24 ( )www.CraftsmanStudio.com  
 
Phone Orders/Info M-F 9-5, Sat by chance 
(619) 741-1425 
 or Toll Free 888-500-9093 
Bill Kohr, proprietor 
 
Tools by Lie-Nielsen, HNT Gordon, Stanley, Hock, Two 
Cherries, Sorby, Matsumura, Buck Bros, Norton, Starrett, 
 WL Fuller, Wiha, Forrest++. 
 
 
Cut & Dried Hardwood 
 
241 S Cedros Ave.  Solana Beach, CA  92075 
Phone: (858) 481-0442 
Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-S, 11:00-4:00 Sun. 
Rick Jackson, proprietor 
 
Hard to find woods, including turning/carving stock. Largest 
selection of woodworking books in San Diego.   
 
 
 
 
Dunn-Edwards Paints 
 
5250 Jackson Dr. #100  La Mesa, CA  91941 
Phone: (619) 258-2111 
Hours: 6:30-5:00 Mon-Sat. 
Stan Ecobellis, manager 
 
Varnishes, stains, lacquers, brushes, patching compounds 
and other supplies. Call for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
Environmental Spray Systems 
 
7114 Convoy Ct.  San Diego, CA  92111 
Phone: (858) 279-7114 
Hours: 8:00-5:30 M-F  
Sam Rinaker, manager 
 
Specializing in spray finishing equipment. Local distributor for 
Devilbiss, Graco, Paasche, and Accuspray.  
 
 
Fas-N-Go 
 
2260 Main St.  Chula Vista CA   
Phone: (619) 424-4774 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F  
Sergio Diaz, manager 
 
Nail guns, nails, brads, staples, compressors and all 
accessories for nail guns. Fast repair service. Distributor for 
Senco, 3M, Spotnail, Paslode and other major brands.  
 
 
Frost Hardwood Lumber  (www.frosthardwood.com) 
 
6565 Miramar Rd.  San Diego, CA  92112 
Phone: (858) 455-9060   (800) 258-3534 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F, 8:00-12:30 Sat. 
Jim Frost, proprietor 
 
San Diego’s largest inventory of domestic and exotic 
hardwood lumber, plywood, mdf, and formica. Custom milling 
and mouldings available.  
 
 
The Hardwood and Hardware Company 
 
9040 Activity Road   Suite E  San Diego, CA 92123 
Phone: (858) 569-2482   Fax: (858) 569-8448 
Hours: M-F 8:00-5:00, Sat. 9:00-4:00 
Tom Drinnon, manager 
 
Domestic & Imported Hardwoods, Mouldings, Plywoods & 
Veneers, Cabinet Hardware, Hand Tools & Woodworking 
Supplies. Great service and large selection.   
 
 
Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (El Cajon) 
 
360 Vernon Way  El Cajon, CA  92020 
Phone: (619) 442-0821 
Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 7:00-12:00 Sat. 
Jack Griede, manager 
 
Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (San Marcos) 
 
1415 Descanso Ave.  San Marcos, CA  92069 
Phone:  (760) 471-4971 
Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 8:00-12:00 Sat. 
Don Widders, manager 
 
Hardwoods and sheet goods 
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RESOURCES
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
Mission Molding & Wood Specialties R. S. Hughes CO. Inc. 
  
9510 Chesapeake Dr. # 401.  San Diego, CA  92123 1281-B liberty Way, Vista, CA 92081-8309 
Phone: (858) 569-8591 Phone: (760) 597-8924 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F, 8:00-1:00 Sat.   Hours: 7:45-5:00 M-F 
Bob Hawk, manager Chuck Schweikart, Manager 
   
San Diego’s source for wood mouldings and architectural 
specialties. 

San Diego’s largest inventory of 3m abrasives, 
adhesives, safety equipment and more. Phone 
orders/estimates. UPS shipping or walk in service 
available.  

 
Overnite Saw Service 
 

 2180 San Diego Ave.  San Diego, CA  92110 
 Phone: (619) 295-6406 
Tool Depot  Hours: 8:00-4:30 M-F 
 John Gaither 
3799 Gaines St  San Diego, CA  92110  
Phone: (619) 220-7111 Hand & Circle Saws Sharpened.  
Hours: 7:00-6:00 M-F, 9:00-5:00 Sat.   

 Bob Welte 
Packaging Store    

1441Encinitas Blvd.  Encinitas CA 92024  
Phone: (760) 943-9120 7848A Silverton  San Diego, CA  92128 
Hours: 7:00-6:00 M-F, 7:00-3:00 Sat., 10:00-2:00 Sun. Phone: (858) 549-7225 
 Hours: 9:00-5:00 M-F 
1655 South Broadway near Main  Chula Vista, CA 91911 Peter Wharf 
Phone: (619) 585-1800  
Hours:  7:00-6:00 M-F, 7:00-3:00 Sat., 10:00-2:00 Sun. Custom boxes, crating, packing supplies, and shipping. 

Phone estimates and pick up service available.  
  
  
Toolmart, Inc  (www.toolmarts.com)  Rockler Woodworking and Hardware 
  
750 N. Citracado Parkway (Mission At Nordahl)   8199 Clairemont Mesa Blvd.  San Diego, CA  92111 
Escondido, CA  92029-1030 Phone:  (858) 268-1005 
Phone: (760) 480-1444 Hours: 9:00–8:00 M-F, 9:00-6:00 Sat., 10:00-5:00 Sun.  
Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat. Mike Durlak, manager 
Rick Bowman  
 Woodworking tools and materials. Catalogues are available.  
28011 Jefferson Ave.  Temecula, CA  92590-2633  
Phone: (909) 676-5210  
Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat. Porter Cable / Delta Factory Service Center    PRO-TEK Tool Repair (A division of Toolmart) 7638 Clairemont Mesa Dr.  San Diego, CA 92111-1535 
 Phone: (858) 277-9595 
1355 Grand Ave. #108  San Marcos, CA  92069-2513 Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-F 
Phone: (760) 471-4800  
Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-F Porter Cable, Delta, Devilbiss, FLEX, Biesemeyer and 

Oldham Parts, Accessories, Repairs and Reconditioned 
Tools.   

 
Toolmart, Inc is an authorized distribution and repair center 
for major brands (Makita, Milwaukee, Delta, DeWalt, Porter 
Cable, etc).   
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White Engineering and Manufacturing 
 
Phone: (619) 475-6166 
Charlie White, proprietor 
 
A big selection (More than 25 types) of high-quality Scarpaz 
sawblades at rock bottom prices. Call for more information.  
 
 
 
 

 
Woodworker West (www.woodwest.com 
 
P.O. Box 452058  Los Angeles, CA 90045 
Phone: (310) 216-9265  Fax: (310) 216-9274 
E-mail:  editor@woodwest.com 
Ron Goldman, proprietor 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

VIDEO LOAN REQUEST  
 

You must be a member of SDFWA to borrow videos  
 

 I wish to borrow one of the following videotapes and agree to return it within seven (7) days of my receipt of it.  
A postpaid return label and an order form are enclosed.  I understand that a late return charge of $1 per day may be 

assessed and that I am responsible for replacement of the tape if it is damaged or lost while in my custody.  If your first 
choice is not available, you will receive your second choice.   

 Enclosed is $3.00 to cover postage and handling. My choices are: 
 
 
 (1)___________________________________________  (2)____________________________________________ 
  
 NAME:______________________________________PHONE:_________________E-Mail____________________ 
 
ADDRESS:___________________________CITY____________________STATE____ZIPCODE_______________ 
 
 
 SIGNATURE:______________________________________ 
Make checks payable to SDFWA.  Mail to SDFWA LIBRARY, c/o Bob Reese, 10886 Aviary Ct. San Diego, CA 92131 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

                                          
 

  E-Reminders 
We now have an E-Reminder system setup, which will send out emails to remind members of up coming events such 
as shop tours and the Old Tool Swap Meet.  If you would like to be added to the list, please send me an email to 
jvanblerck@jvbcm.com, and I will add your email to the list.  The system has no irritating popups or commercials 
attached to it!  
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RETURN SEVICE REQUESTED 
 

SAN DIEGO
FINE

ASSOCIATION
P.O.Box 82323
San Diego CA 92138-2323

WOODWORKERS
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Next meeting:  7 pm, Wednesday, January 25th, 2006 at the Al Bahr Temple 
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